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                                                                                                                           Bucharest, July 07, 2017

PRESS INFORMATION
Professionals will have an European unique identifier - EUID
An European unique identifier (EUID) will be allocated to the professionals that will be incorporated in the trade register through the Integrated Electronic System of the National Trade Register Office starting with July 07,2017. This unique identifier will be specified on the certificate of registration released by the trade register offices attached to the law courts.
As for the professionals registered in the trade register before July 07, 2017, they are not obliged to change their existing certificate of registration. In case they want this change, they have the possibility to specifically request the release of a new certificate of registration that will also contain the European unique identifier – EUID by filling in and submitting of an application for registration (application-form) with the old certificate of registration. A new certificate of registration can be released at the same time with the registration of other amendments in the trade register.
The application for registration (application-form) will be submitted at the trade register office attached to the law court where the professional established its registered office. It can be obtained directly from the trade register offices attached to the law courts or by accessing the webpage of the National Trade Register Office, www.onrc.ro, section Amendments, subsection Legal persons, the guidance regarding the Amendments provided by item 4.6. of the application for registration.  
The provisions regarding the allocation of the European unique identifier (EUID) are contained in Law no. 152/2015 for amending and supplementing certain legal documents regarding registration in the trade register, published in the Official Gazette of Romania, Part I, no. 519/13.07.2015, document through which is ensured the transposition of the Directive 2012/17/EU of the European Parliament and of the Council of 13 June 2012 amending Council Directive 89/666/EEC and Directives 2005/56/EC and 2009/101/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council as regards the interconnection of central, commercial and companies registers.

For more details, please contact:

Communications and Foreign Affairs Department 

E-mail: presa@onrc.ro
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